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RESPONSE TO COMMENTS REGARDING TENTATIVE RESCISSION OF WASTE 
DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS, FOLSOM CORPORATION YARD FORMER 
LANDFILL, SACRAMENTO COUNTY

The attached document notes the absence of substantive written comments received by 
the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board from interested persons 
regarding the tentative Rescission of Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for the 
closed Folsom Corporation Yard Former Landfill in Sacramento County circulated on 17 
February 2023.  Written comments were required by public notice to be received by the 
Central Valley Water Board by 21 March 2023 to receive full consideration.

The Central Valley Water Board staff note the City of Folsom’s 21 March 2023 
correspondence in general support of the tentative Rescission of WDRs Order.  The 
Central Valley Water Board staff also made minor changes to the tentative Rescission 
of WDRs to improve clarity and fix typographical errors.  A public hearing concerning 
this matter will be held during the Central Valley Water Board meeting scheduled for 
27/28 April 2023 at 8:30 a.m. via video and teleconference, and/or in-person meeting at 
the Kern County Board of Supervisors’ Chambers at 1115 Truxtun Avenue, Bakersfield, 
California, 93301 pending changes in pandemic restrictions.  Additional information on 
participating in the public hearing can be found on the Regional Board Meeting 
Calendar webpage.

If you have questions regarding the Response To Comments, you may contact Jarrod 
Ramsey-Lewis of my staff at Jarrod.Ramsey-Lewis@waterboards.ca.gov or you may 
contact me at Brad.Shelton@waterboards.ca.gov.
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Enclosure: Response to Comments

cc: (Via Electronic Mail Including Enclosures)

Vaughn Fleischbein, City of Folsom
Rachel Gillis, Sacramento County Environmental Health
Rachel Beck, CalRecycle, Sacramento
Greggory Shaffer, Department of Toxic Substances Control, Cypress
Christopher Moskal, Office of Chief Counsel, SWRCB, Sacramento
Brianna St. Pierre, Land Disposal Program, DWQ, SWRCB
Howard Hold, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova
Todd Del Frate, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova
Laurie, Laurent, Folsom
Historic Folsom Residents Association, Folsom
Heritage Preservation League, Folsom
Department of Fish and Wildlife, Sacramento
Department of Parks and Recreation, Sacramento
United States Fish and Wildlife Services, Sacramento
United States Bureau of Reclamation, Folsom
California Native Heritage Commission, Sacramento
Folsom Cordova School District, Rancho Cordova
Sacramento LAFCO, Sacramento
Sacramento Valley Conservancy, Sacramento
SACOG, Sacramento
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